
CALNE WITHOUT PARISH COUNCIL 
Minutes of Parish Council Meeting 3rd October 2011 

 
 

 Present:         R Aylen, S Baker, P Bamfield, C Bell, N Cole, J Cook, D Eadon, R French,  
                       A Johnstone, E Jones (Chair), Lord Lansdowne, M Maddicks, B Miller,  
                      B Satchell, B Vines, G Turner (Clerk)   
     

 1 Apologies:      C Crisp (Unitary) 
Absent:          R Hislop 
 

 2 Public Speaking 
There were no statements or questions from the public. 

 
 

 3 
 

Chairman Announcements 
Councillor Jones advised: 
Boundary Commission process review details were available. 
Olympic Torch Relay meeting details were available 
Wiltshire Council meeting on combining steward and streetscene services, 
to be attended by Clerk. 
  

 
 

4 Minutes of Previous Meetings  
Minutes of meeting 5th September were agreed unanimously as a true 
record and signed by the Chairman. There were no matters arising. 
 

 

5 Actions Brought Forward 
Cycle Track Seat 
Councillor Vines advised Vastern Timber had supplied timber at reduced 
rate, recommended council send letter of thanks with payment. Agreed 
unanimously.  
 
Wells House  
Insured description confirmed by insurance company. 
 
Pathway Weeding 
Wiltshire Council had confirmed Steward responsibility and would be 
progressed as soon as resources were available. 
 
Neighbourhood Planning 
Councillor Jones and Aylen advised there was no further update as the 
presentation at Focus on Five had not taken place. 
 
Studley Cross Roads Lighting 
Councillor Jones had spoken to local householders who had raised no 
concerns with proposals and would now progress with Area Board. 
 
Lower Compton Hedges 
Councillor Miller advised the hedges had now been cut back, no further 
action was required. 
 
Noticeboards 
Councillor Eadon updated council that there was a small amount of work 
required on the Lower Compton board and would look into the problem 
with the Stockley board. 
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 6 Accounts     
It was resolved to accept all invoices for payment. 
Petty Cash  508 200.00 
Came & Co Insurance 510 37.27 

It was resolved to accept the monthly balance statement. 
 

 



 7 Planning 
11/02920/WCM 
Councillor Aylen outlined his concerns with the Hills Waste application. 

• he felt the case was not yet made 
• traffic implications were a major consideration with an increase in 

the number of lorries a day 
• council should support Calne Council who are opposed to the plans 

Organise Andrea Pellegram, Hills Group, to attend next meeting to respond 
to further questions from Councillors on their concerns. 
Councillor Aylen to organise attendee from Calne Town Council.   
 
Councillor Miller asked if we had received Hills screening application. Clerk 
advised this application was not registered as a Calne Without application. 
It was agreed unanimously that we seek Wiltshire Council Planning to send 
copies of all plans for Hills and Virador that might effect the Parish. 
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 8. A4 Speed Measures 
Councillor Jones and Aylen, Mrs Wallis and Highways had met and agreed 
possible sites for village gates and discussed notices. Highways considered  
installation would be best progressed in the next financial year when more 
finance would be available. 
It was agreed unanimously that Councillor Aylen would investigate gate 
prices. It was hoped to joint fund with possible donations from Hills Group, 
Area Board and Parish Council. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Aylen 

 9. Any Questions 
1. Councillor Eadon reported urgent pothole problems at Calstone. 

Progress with Steward. 
2. Councillor Cook advised on overgrown pathway between Derry Hill 

to Barry Place. Lord Lansdowne considered pathway probably 
owned by developers, Bowood Estates would confirm in order that 
problem can be resolved. 

3. Councillor Cole updated council on reported water standing 
problems at Stockley. It was agreed unanimously only to progress 
if this becomes a hazard. 

4. Councillor Miller updated council on community liaison meeting: 
• Speed limits through Lower Compton 
• Hills well drive campaign 
• Naafi hall, where Hills will maintain ownership and 

community would develop, further meeting in October 
 

 
Clerk 
 
Clerk 

 Meeting closed at     20.40  

 


